## THE PAWPRINT



# Kanesville Elementary School Newsletter

Oct. 2015 Volume 2, Issue 2

#### Principal's News

October already!! Wow this year is flying by. We are at mid-term already. As a school, we are not printing mid-term reports any more. To see your child's grades, please sign into the portal. If you have not signed up for the portal yet, call the school and we can help you get signed up.

**Parent Teacher Conferences** Conferences will be October 12 and 13<sup>th</sup>. Remember, we will have short day schedules those days and NO SCHOOL the 15<sup>th</sup> and 16<sup>th</sup>. Please make every effort to come at your scheduled time.

Fund Raiser This year's fund raiser went very well. Our goal was to sell 500 boxes of Chocolate, and as of 9-30, we are at 475. Thank you all for your support in this effort. The money will go a long way toward improving the educational opportunities we can provide to the students at Kanesville on a daily basis.

**Weather** Fall is here and the weather is changing. Please send your child to school prepared for any possible weather each day. As it gets colder, coats and jackets are a necessity and soon hats and gloves will be as well.

Parking lot Please remember to follow the parking lot procedures when picking up students after school. If you need to park your vehicle for any reason, please do so in a stall. We do not allow students to cross the line of traffic without an adult, so do not ask them to come to you in the parking lot. Also, please respect the sign that say no cars in the bus circle. This area needs to be free of vehicles throughout the day and that includes the times when Kindergarteners are dropped off and picked up.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, feel free to call me at any time!!

Thanks for all you do for Kanesville!

K-TOWN ROCKS!!!

#### **Contents**

Principal's News	1
Upcoming Events	1
Notes from the School Nurse	2
What's for Lunch?	2
Box Top Corner	2
PTA Communiqué	3
Communication Station	3

#### **Upcoming Events**

- Oct 7<sup>th</sup> PTA meeting 1:30
- Oct 8<sup>th</sup>-14<sup>th</sup> Book Fair
- Oct 9<sup>th</sup> Box Top Store
- Oct 12<sup>th</sup>-13<sup>th</sup> Parent Teacher Conferences
- Oct 12<sup>th</sup>-14<sup>th</sup>- Early Out
- Oct 14<sup>th</sup>- Reflections Entries due
- Oct 15<sup>th</sup>-16<sup>th</sup> Fall Break: No school
- Oct 26<sup>th</sup>-29<sup>th</sup> Red Ribbon week
- Oct 29<sup>th</sup> Halloween Parade
- Oct 30<sup>th</sup> No School

## THE PAWPRINT



Principal: Mr. Scott Zellmer

Secretaries: Mrs. Bateman

Mrs. Dearden

School Nurse: Mrs. Streuper

School Counselor: Jared Rasmussen

PTA Presidency: Dana Lamb, Genina Walton, Allison Anderson, & Dani Rasmussen

#### What's for Lunch?

School breakfast and lunch menus are now available electronically. In an effort to conserve resources, printed menus will no longer be sent home each month.

The menu can be viewed on the Weber School District website at <a href="https://www.wsd.net">www.wsd.net</a>. Look for the quick link at the bottom right of the homepage.

#### Notes from the School Nurse

#### Breakfast-Still Kid's Most Important Meal of the Day

Breakfast is still the most important meal of the day. It fuels your child with enough energy to learn and play. Encouraging good breakfast eating habits early in life provides good nutrition for the short haul and good eating habits for a lifetime.

Studies show that students who eat breakfast:

- Learn better
- Are more alert and attentive
- Are more likely to participate in activities

Plan ahead to have foods on hand so you don't skip breakfast. Try to include foods from at least 3 food groups for breakfast. A balance breakfast could include cereal, bagels or bread, a serving of fruit, such as bananas or peaches, and low-fat milk. You have a quick and nutritiously balanced breakfast to start your child's day off in the right direction. A healthy and balanced diet in childhood can reduce the risk of anemia and dental decay.

#### **Box Top Corner**

**Reminder** – Our first box top store is Friday, October 9<sup>th</sup>, during lunch. Make sure your kids bring all their box tops to buy a prize. Remember they get a bonus if they are cut along the lines. Thanks.

#### **Target REDcard -Take Charge of Education**

Target has a great program that can help our school earn cash. They give 1% of every dollar spent using a REDcard. The REDcard program has a credit card, VISA, and debit card. You can attach your checking account to a designated Target card and receive 5% off all your purchases. You save money on every day purchases, but also help earn money for your school. Visit <a href="www.target.com/redcard/main">www.target.com/redcard/main</a> and click on Take Charge of Education to learn more. It is fast and easy.

Thanks so much for your support!

Janell Yarbrough

### THE PAWPRINT

#### PTA Communiqué

Thank you to everyone who came to our room parent's tea and signed up to help with PTA events as well as in the classroom. It's not too late to volunteer, there's always a need for more help. Some things to remember as we head into October:

Our next PTA meeting will be **October 7<sup>th</sup> at 1:30**. Everyone is invited to come and have a say in how the PTA works to support our students and their families.

Reflections entries are due October 14<sup>th.</sup>

The book fair will run **October 8<sup>th</sup>-14<sup>th</sup>** and will be open during Parent Teacher Conferences.

Our Box top store will be **October 9**<sup>th</sup>. Send your Box Tops and labels to school with your children that day, they will have a chance to "spend" them during lunch.

Red Ribbon Week will be **October 26<sup>th</sup>-29<sup>th</sup>**. There will be activities throughout the week to teach the children about being drug free.

Thanks for your support and Happy Halloween

The Kanesville PTA





#### **Communication Station**

School Office: 801-452-4680

Text Reminders: www.remind.com – follow @k-townpa

**Website:** kanesville.wsd.net \*check out the great new, updated calendar\*

Twitter: @KanesvilleRocks

Facebook: Kanesville Elementary PTA

Email: kanesvillepta@gmail.com